
Board of Management Agreed Report 1st April 2025 

 

The Board of Management of Ballymurn N.S. met on 1st April 2025. 

Enrolment for the 2025/26 school year is now complete. Mainstream enrolments are still being 

accepted. 

A review was carried out  on the Assessment Policy and Safety Statement. The board discussed the 

delayed smart phone code which will be implemented soon. 

The development of the school Bí Cineálta policy was discussed. 

The Board discussed school finances and the Reconfiguration project that has recently been 

completed. Plans for additional accommodation were viewed. Other school maintenance projects 

were discussed, as well as a Summer Works application for 2026. 

School uniform was discussed, with the board keen to emphasise that all pupils are expected to 

comply with uniform rules each day. Shorts were discussed and the BOM will trial allowing school 

uniform style, loose fitting navy shorts to be worn by pupils from May-September. If this proves to 

work successfully, and is complied with, it may be introduced as a permanent uniform measure. 

School events that are taking place in the near future were discussed. 

The principal, Emer O’Gorman presented the Principal’s Report and, as DLP presented the Child 

Protection Oversight Report and antibullying report. 

 

 


